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Bepartment of Education

L - DIGOS CITY DIVISION
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
CID-2022- |6

To : Curriculum Implementation Division
Education Program Supervisor Concerned (MAPEH)
Public School District Supervisor (Secondary Schools)
School Head of Digos City National High School

Attention: Annie Belen C. Abangan
Master Teacher-I
Digos City National High School
Subject : PEKAF VISAYAS QUALIFYING TOURNAMENT

Date : January 3, 2023

In reference to the letter from the Philippine Eskrima Kali Arnis Federation
(PEKAF), dated December 26, 2022, re: PEKAF Visayas Qualifying Tournament, this
Office directs Mrs. Annie Belen C. Abangan, Master Teacher I of Digos City National
High School, to participate in the said activity on January 5-9, 2023, at Minglanilla
Sports Complex Cebu City.

The teacher-participant shall adhere to the policy on “No Disruption of Classes”
as per DepEd Order Ng 9, s. 2005 entitled “Institutionalizing Measures to Increase
Engaged Time-on-task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith”. School head involved is
expected to make necessary arrangements ensuring that classes handled by Mrs. Abangan will
be taken cared of by other teacher.

Travel of the participant is on Official Time and No Government Funds shall be
used for this purpose.

-Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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December 26, 2022

CRISTY C. EPE

Schools Division Superintendent

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
Division of Digos City

Dear Ma'am:

Good day and we hope this letter find you well.

We are pleased to inform yoa that the Philippine Eskrima Kali Arnis Federation (PEKAF) will be
holding its PEKAF Visayas Qualifying Tournament on January 6- 8, 2023 at the Minglanilla Sports
Complex in Minglanilla, Cebu

This event is a Regional qualifying tournament in which the Champions will get to compete in the
PEKAF National Battle of Champions and where they will have the chance to be part of the
Philippine National Arnis Team.

As such, this event is considered as the most awaited and biggest regional events in the Visayas.
The competition will be attended by the very best and top athletes of Arnis/ Eskrima in the Region
and is expected to gatherground 250 participants.

In preparation, Ms. Annie Belen C. Abangan, Master Teacher 1 of Digos City National High School,
under the DepEd Schools Division of Digos City has been selected to be part of the ANational
Technical Officials as the Technical Manager for the Philippine Eskrima Kali Arnis Federation
(PEKAF) Visayas Qualifiers.

In connection, we kindly request that you allow Ms. ABANGANto be excused from her duties on
January 5-9, 2023, ON OFFICIAL TIME to help in the preparation for the above-mentioned event.
Her skills and technical know-how are very much needed by the committee. It is understood that
No Government Funds shall be used for this purpose.

Thank you very much and trusting in your most kind and favorable attention and support.

Sincerely yours,

Executive Vice President — PEKAF



